
  September 9, 2021 Edition Activities for this Week - As we wind down 
the season, there is still a LOT of things to do 
around camp. Just because there may not be any 
‘organized’ activities, people will still be playing 
Cornhole, Horseshoes, etc. For now, this is what 
we have going on: 
• Friday 7pm Horseshoes - Meet at the North 

end of the clubhouse for an evening of fun and 
good competition! 

• Friday 7pm Texas Hold’em - Anyone 18 years 
of age and older is welcome to play. There is a 
$20 buy-in. Everyone is welcome to come try 
your luck and show off your poker face!  

Site Rent Pricing for 2022 - We realize 
that during this Pandemic, we have all been 
impacted with inflated prices on most everything, 
this has made for difficult times for some. We 
are happy to announce that we have decide that 
there will be no  increase in site rent pricing for 
the upcoming 2022 camping season. We also have 
begun accepting Winter Storage Deposits for 
renewing contracts. These are due by October 
1st. We are able to accept pre-paid winterization 
requests and cart storage. As always, these are 
pre-paid services ONLY. 
Happy Birthday Happy Birthday greetings this 
week go out to: 

• 9/10: Roxanne Magera 
• 9/11: David Pellerin 
• 9/11: Colleen O’Donnell 
• 9/15: Don Light 
• 9/15: Connor Poupore 

Weekend Forecast 
• Friday - Partly to mostly cloudy. Slight chance 

of a rain shower. High 63F. Winds WNW at 10 
to 15 mph. 

• Friday Night - A few clouds from time to time. 
Low 48F. Winds W at 5 to 10 mph . 

• Saturday - Partly cloudy skies. High 72F. Winds 
SW at 5 to 10 mph. 

• Saturday Night -  Mostly clear skies early will 
give way to occasional showers later during the 
night. Low 62F. Winds SW at 10 to 15 mph. 
Chance of rain 40%. 

• Sunday - Partly cloudy skies in the morning will 
give way to cloudy skies during the afternoon. 
Slight chance of a rain shower. High 71F. Winds 
WSW at 10 to 15 mph. 

• Sunday Night - Partly cloudy skies. Low 52F. 
Winds light and variable. 

Important Dates to Remember: - As we 
wind down our season, please keep in mind these 
important dates: 
• TODAY - All previous invoices for site rent 

and power are now OVERDUE and we can not 
renew your contract for next year until your 
account is current. 

• TODAY - We are now ready to begin the 
process of renewing contracts for the 2022 
season and setting up winterizations at either 
the Blue Haven office or the Tom Miller Road 
office. 

• September 13th - This is our next scheduled 
Meter Reading. This will cover any power used 
from the July reading until then. Minimum 
rates apply. Any power used after this 
reading will be on your Spring Meter Reading. 

• September 17th - The end of season meter 
bills will be ready to be paid at either office. 

• October 1st - This is the Official Closing of 
our season. All Winter Storage Deposits are 
due by October 1st. This is a minimum of 25% 
of your contracted amount. 

• October 11th at 4:30pm - The WATER will 
be shut off to the entire park for the season. 
Please plan accordingly. 

• March 15th - This is when the second 25% 
installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 50% paid 

• April 15th - This is when the third 25%  
installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 75% paid 

• May 1st - Although we typically have the 
water on by this point, this is our Official 
Opening Day of camping season 

• May 15th - This is when the fourth and final 
25% installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 100% paid. 

• Mid-May - Opening Meter Reading. This will 
cover any power used from the September 
13th reading until this reading. 

If you have ANY questions or concerns, please 
see Tim in the office. 
Newsletter Content  
Have an interesting story to tell? Do you have a 
recent or soon to be Graduate to celebrate? Any 
Birthdays? E-mail tm@plattsburghrvstore.com 
to have it included in future editions! 
 
 



Updates from Previous Events: 
Kid’s Super Bingo - 34 kids and their parents 
enjoyed Kids Super Bingo this past Labor Day weekend! 
All the kids were winners and got a prize! Thank you 
Cindy Baxter Smith and Monday night Bingo for the use 
of paper cards and daubers and your help on Saturdays. 
Thank you also Brian Keith, Bridget Paquin Furman, 
Cathy Jewtraw, Alicia Mattson Armstrong, and Kelly 
Griffin for your assistance on rotating Saturdays. Thank you Cathy Jewtraw for the toy donations and we 
had two anonymous toy donors throughout the season! Thank you all and we will look forward to seeing you 
all in 2022!  
Labor Day Weekend - It has been a great year; it is sad to see it come to an end. It ’s equally sad 
that we didn’t get to see the rest of our Blue Haven Family because of the border being closed. We will 
all be so grateful when are Canadian friends return (you are missed). 
After a great Festival, Poker Run and Dance there are so many great volunteers to thank: 
• Dave and his crew for all the set up and tear down. Not to mention always being willing to lend an extra 

hand where needed. 
• Tim for everything you do every day. 
• To all our food crew for the entire weekend - Bob, Todd, Ben, Ed, Jr, John, Frank, Jackie, Donna, 

Bridget, Debbie, Barbara, Jen, and Theresa. Frank’s Fries were a big hit. Thanks to Frank and Jackie 
for donating all the supplies. 

• To our game crew - Carla, Jeff, Debbie, Barbara, Dwight, Mona, Rick, Lise, Debbie A, Judie, John, 
Anthony, Brian, Rich, Cecile, Darlene, Angie, Kurk, Shelia, Anika, Donna, and Winter. 

• To the dunking booth people - Louie LaValley for delivering the booth.  A big thanks to Austin, Jason, 
and Greg, but the biggest thanks goes out to Dave and Tim for taking the plunge and doubling our 
donation amount!  All funds went to the Ellenburg Fire Dept and EMS. 

• Tiki bar- Cindy, Shelia, and Anika for keeping the Liquids FLOWING! Don’t worry Canada, there will be 
more next year just for you!!! 

• The end of the year Poker run was attended by over 120 participants, and we had over 45 donations 
from local businesses and our fellow campers. 

• Poker Run Stops- Thank you to Sandy & Mike Reil, Shelia & Robert Davenport, Lise Gardner, Kathy & 
Jim Jewtraw, Ken Mosher, Lynn & Steve Maskell and Tara & David Lawrence. 

• Poker Run Dealers- Ed, Rick, Denise, and Larry. 
• To everyone who donated to the event.  John Momot for our beautiful sign, Brian & Anthony, Mike & 

Amy Dailey, Heather O’neill, Larry & Jessi, Cathy & Jim, Jewtraw, Lynn & Steve Maskell, Dave & Donna 
Bechard, Larry & Patti Wood, Jacob Simmons, Ed Combs, Jackie Dashnaw, Al & Alisha Armstrong, 
Tonya & Gordon, Theresa Chase, and Jessika Couture. 

• Mary & Kevin Bauter, John & Barbara Romat, Debbie & Jr Veach as well as Gordon & Tonya.  Through-
out the summer they donated to the Blue Haven Activities Committee. 

All in all, we raised over $1100.00 with Dale Cardin’s donation of his winnings, for the Ellenburg Depot 
Fire Department. 
The worst part of this post is hoping we didn’t forget anyone. If we did it’s because our brains are tired!! 
Just remember you were probably the most important one!! Everyone please stay healthy and have a safe 
winter. See you all next year.        Cindy and Holly 





Update for our Canadian Families! 
WE STILL MISS YOU! While none of us will ever 
understand WHY, One thing is for sure, This 
season has been COMPLETELY different. Like 
there is a hole in our hearts that can only be 
filled by having our COMMUNITY back together 
again SOON! STAY SAFE! 
Lost & Found 
One thing that our community does REALLY well 
is look out for each other and their stuff. The 
lost and found is no different. People sometimes 
leave things behind or things fall off from a golf 
cart. When someone finds something out of place, 
it often gets turned into the office to be 
claimed. If it is something of value, it will often 
find itself on our Facebook page, otherwise, we 
keep items that get turned into the office. We 
have everything from sweatshirts, to jewelry, to 
ear buds, and even some squirt guns! Feel free to 
stop by and claim what’s yours! 
Taking one for the TEAM! 
David and Tim have both served in local Fire 
Departments and respect and thank all of the 
volunteers. So much so that they volunteered 
themselves to be dunked for a good cause. ALL 
proceeds going to Ellenburg Depot Volunteer Fire 
Department and Rescue Squad. 


